DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND
HEADQUARTERS, US ARMY GARRISON, FORT STEWART/HUNTER ARMY AIRFIELD -
DIRECTORATE OF PUBLIC WORKS
1587 VETERANS PARKWAY
FORT STEWART. GEORGIA 31314-5048

REPLY 7O
ATTENTION OF

Office of the Directorate

September 13, 2012 CERTIFIED MAIL
7eic1f700002 306617906

Georgia Environmental Protection Division
Attention: Ms. Amy Potter ‘

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, Southeast
Floyd Towers East, Suite 1452

Atlanta, Georgia 30334

Dear Ms. Potter:

Fort Stewart is pleased to receive Georgia Environmental Protection Division’s (GA
EPD) letter dated July 17, 2012 regarding the Compliance Status Report, Revision #1,
HAA-15 (MCA Barracks), HSI Site #10521, Hunter Army Airfield, Georgia.

The Army Environmental Command has issued a stop work order for the
Performance Based Acquisition (PBA) contract associated with the above mentioned
site, due to the transition of the regulatory driver from the Hazardous Site Response Act
(HSRA) to the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability
Act (CERCLA). The PBA contract is in the process of being modified. Fort Stewart
respectfully requests an extension until February 8, 2013 fo respond to GA EPD
comments until the modification of the contract has been accomplished.

If you have any questions please contact Ms. Algeana Stevenson at (812) 315-
5144 or Ms. Tressa Rutland, Directorate of Public Works, Environmental Division,
Prevention and Compliance Branch at (912) 767-2010.

Sincerely,

C.
Robert R. Baumgardt
Director, Public Wor
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